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Delhi State Centre of The Institution of Engineers (India) organized Royal Charters Day on September 8, 
2018 at Institutions’ Premises. On this occasion Maj Gen (Retd), VSM, Former Secretary & Director General, 
The Institution of Engineers (India) was the Chief Guest of the function. 
 
Delivering the welcome address, Shri Devendra Gill, Chairman, Delhi State Centre-IEI mentioned that IEI 

shall be entering its 100th year in a few months time and grant of Royal Charter of UK has been an important 

milestone in its history.  Although the significance of Royal Charter has been diminishing, however lots of 

l=value still remain with it.  He welcomed the Chief Guest who shall be taking the audience down the memory 

lane for the elite history of IEI. 

 

Shri Pradeep Chaturvedi, Council Member, The Institution of Engineers (India) introduced brief profile of Maj 
Gen (Retd) R K Sanan, VSM, Former Secretary & Director General, IEI, Chief Guest of the function to the 
audience. 

Maj Gen (Retd), R K Sanan, VSM Former Secretary & Director General, The Institution of Engineers (India) 
apprised about the development and Royal Charter issue of The Institution of Engineers (India) since 1920. 
His address covered in chronological order different sequential incidents happened in The Institution of 
Engineers (India) history having direct or indirect connection with the Royal Charter. 
 
Maj Gen (Retd) R K Sanan stressed on developing a holistic approach in improving the image of IEI. He 
mentioned that some key decisions taken during the course of last 5 years regarding issue of Chartered 
Engineer certificate has tenanted the commitment of IEI in honouring the terms and conditions of Royal 
Charters. 
 
On this occasion, IEI Alumnus Members having more than 33 years of association with DSC, IEI were also 
presented with a plaque and certificate. 

 
Shri Praveen Kumar Singh, Honorary Secretary, The Institution of Engineers (India), Delhi State Centre 

coordinate the event and proposed the vote of thanks. 

 

Nearly 80 members, guests and invitees attended the function. 

 


